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THURSDAY EVENING LECTURE PROGRAMME 2008-09

19th February
Dr Joan Taylor, recently retired from the post of John Rankin Reader in Prehistoric Archaeology at the University of Liverpool. 

Title: ‘Gold reflections'  

19th March
Dr George Nash, part-time lecturer at the Department of Archaeology and Anthropology, University of Bristol and Associate Archaeologist at SLR Consulting. 

Title: 'The art, the stone and the structure: Reconstructing the Calderstones passage grave monument'  

***PLEASE NOTE***  the change of date of our final meeting of the 2008/9 season.

23rd April
Annual General Meeting. Dr Joanna Paul, Lecturer in Classical Studies at the University of Liverpool. 



Title:  ‘Cinematic Constructions of the City of Rome’

REMINDER – Venue for evening lecture meetings

All our evening lectures now take place at the new Friends Meeting House at 22 School Lane, off Hanover Street, near the Bluecoat Centre.  Meetings are held in the Institute Room on the first floor.  The lectures start at 7.30 pm and finish round about 9.00 pm but we can now arrive a little earlier and stay longer as the room is booked from 7.00-10.00 pm.  An additional bonus is that as there is a small kitchen attached to the meeting room we are able to invite you all to enjoy tea or coffee and biscuits before or after each meeting and spend a little time on informal socialising.

We have found that members like this venue which is easily and safely accessible, close to Central, James Street and Lime Street railway stations and to Queen Square bus station.  As car parking arrangements are changing all the time due to the redevelopment of the city centre, we suggest you try the Friends Meeting House website link (www.liverpoolquakers.org.uk). for up-to-date car parking information but the existing multi-storey car parks in the city centre are only a brief walking distance away.   If you have not ventured out to any of the meetings we held before Christmas, do consider coming along  to sample the warmth, light and comfort of the new meeting room.

Merseyside Archaeological Society Publications

Volume 12 has been ready since before Christmas.  All those who have been members between 2001 and 2008 are entitled to a free copy and it is hoped that, by now, you will have received yours, either collected by you or a friend. Copies will continue to be available at all our Thursday evening lecture meeting but if you have not yet received your copy or you are unable to come to any meetings, please contact Julia McLoughlin Cook at 3 Calton Avenue, Mossley Hill, Liverpool L18 1EL.  Copies of the journal are also available to non-members at a price of £10.  The cost of postage and packing is £1.50.  

Copies of our recent publications  The Changing Face of Liverpool and The Calderstones will also be available for purchase at every meeting.  The cost of the former is £5.00 and the latter is £2.50 and both these interesting and really beautifully illustrated books make really good gifts.

Report on Christmas meeting

Once again we held our Christmas meeting and evening meal at the popular Piazza Café, Mount Pleasant.  Our speaker this year was Diana Goodier aided by another Society member, John Donovan.  Diana and John both have a keen interest in historical re-enactment and Diana, in the persona of a wise woman and healer and John as a warrior, have taken part in living history events at many venues including Croxteth Hall and Prenton Rugby Club. They gave us a splendid and informative talk and display of  clothing and the ‘tools of their trade’.  Attendance at the Christmas meeting was a little disappointing and those of you who did not attend missed a lovely festive event.

Continuing Education Courses at the University of Liverpool

Although the closing date for registration for most spring modules has now passed, there is still time to register for some very interesting day-schools on a wide range of topics:

Saturday, 7th February, 10am to 4pm. Ancient Greek Music. Lecturer: Stephen Flett. 

Closing date for enrolment: 28th January

Saturday, 21st February, 10am to 4pm. Ancient Egypt: Alternatives to Eternity. Lecturer: Campbell Price.  Closing date for enrolment: 11th February

Saturday, 7th March, 10am to 4pm. Scandal, sleaze and the use of arsenic in ancient politics. Lecturer: Dan Boatright.  Closing date for enrolment: 25th February

There is also a new practical module Introduction to Archaeological Photography, taught by Mac James, which will take place on 5 consecutive afternoons, 2pm to 4pm, from 3rd March onwards. Closing date for enrolment: 20th February.

There are brief details available in the latest Continuing Education brochure, available on-line via http://www.liv.ac.uk/conted/spring_2009/index.htm. Alternatively, to receive a free printed prospectus, please contact the Centre for Lifelong Learning with your name and address at conted@liverpool.ac.uk, tel 0151-794 6952/6900.

For more details on the content of the photography course and any of the day-schools, please contact Dr. Gina Muskett, SACE Academic Organiser for Continuing Education, G.M.Muskett@liv.ac.uk,  Tel: 0151-794 2578 (answering machine available).

Margaret Dix 
We are sad to report the death of one of our long established members.  Margaret died suddenly but peacefully on the 15th of December.  She will be remembered for her determination to be present at and enjoy all the meetings which she felt she could attend and particularly enjoyed the field trips.  Margaret had a wide range of interests and appears to have lived her life to the full.  Five members of the Society attended her funeral on the 5th of January.

Volunteer assistance required at Norton Priory Museum
As a part of the Museums Association Monument Fellowship scheme, work is currently being undertaken on cataloguing and sorting the ceramic collection (pottery and tile) at Norton Priory Museum.  Volunteers are currently being sought to help with cataloguing items (using a Modes database) and assisting with repacking and labelling the material.  Christine Longworth, one of our members, is currently employed on the scheme and will be available to supervise and support volunteers working alongside her in the store.  As Christine’s fellowship finishes in April, anyone who is interested in helping the museum staff at Norton Priory should contact Ruth Darling, the Acting Senior Keeper, Norton Priory Museum and Gardens, Tudor Road, Manor Park, Runcorn, Cheshire WA17 1SX as soon as possible.  Telephone 01928 5699895, extension 204 or email ruthdarling@nortonpriory.org as soon as possible for further information. 

The Norton Priory Museum website is www.nortonpriory.org.

Exhibitions and events of possible interest to members.

The British Museum.   Babylon: myth and reality. Runs to 15th March 2009:

http://www.britishmuseum.org/whats_on/all_current_exhibitions/babylon.aspx
The Royal Academy.  Byzantium, 330 -1453. Runs to 22nd March 2009:

www.royalacademy.org.uk/byzantium
Manchester Museum.  Lindow Man: a bog body mystery. Runs to 19th April 2009 at 

http://www.museum.manchester.ac.uk/whatson/exhibitions/lindowman/
And, of course, the stunning new Ancient Egypt gallery at World Museum Liverpool, including the amazingly preserved textile belt of Ramesses III:

www.liverpoolmuseums.org.uk/wml/humanworld/ancientworld/egyptian/gallery/
Future field meetings:  Details of the field meetings planned for this summer will be included in the next Newsletter.

Time passes rather fast and Annual Subcriptions for 2009 are now due: please complete the attached form and return as instructed.

